Faculty Seminar on Environmental Sustainability
Fall 2025
The Faculty Seminar on Environmental Sustainability is a curriculum development initiative that gives faculty members the opportunity to develop a unit/module on some aspect of environmental sustainability to add to an existing undergraduate or graduate course. The larger context for this initiative is the work being carried out by the University Committee for Sustainability created in November 2023. The committee’s members are drawn from all areas of Seton Hall: students, administrators, faculty, and staff and address various areas of sustainability. One area of the Committee’s work is ecological education.  In this way, these seminars are congruent with the on-going work of the University committee.
The Faculty Seminar on Environmental Sustainability seeks to broaden the reach of sustainability into the classroom for both students and faculty and to focus on environmental sustainability specifically. The group will meet three times during the fall 2025 semester (days and times to be determined on the availability of the participants), for two hours each time. In preparation for the first meeting, participants will read Laudato Si and be prepared to discuss the relationship of environmental sustainability to their discipline. For the second meeting, participants will read Pope Francis’s most recent document on the environment, Laudate Deum, in which he focuses on global climate challenges. At this second meeting participants will also share and receive feedback on their proposal for a new unit addressing environmental sustainability to be added to a specific course they will teach during the 2026-27 academic year. At the final meeting of the seminar, participants will give brief presentations about the unit/module they have developed. Based on feedback from that meeting, participants will submit a final revised syllabus by Dec. 1, 2025, highlighting the new unit/module, and including a rationale and a bibliography.
Participants will receive a $500 stipend upon successful completion of the seminar, which includes attending all three meetings and submission of the final course syllabus with the new unit, rationale, and bibliography.
Interested faculty members are asked to submit the following information by Aug. 18, 2025 to Judith Stark (judith.stark@shu.edu) and Mary Balkun (mary.balkun@shu.edu):
Name
Department
Status (full time, part-time, adjunct)
A brief rationale for participation in a seminar on this topic (approximately 300 words or less)
 

